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To:   Owen Foster, JD, Chair, Green Mountain Care Board  

Jessica Holmes, PhD, Board Member 
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David Murman, MD, Board Member  
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Susan J. Barrett, JD, Executive Director  
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From:   Beth Anderson, President & CEO, VITL   

Date:   November 15, 2023 

Re:   VITL Quarterly Update  

______________________________________________________________________________ 

 
The VITL team is submitting our Quarterly Update through September 30th for your review.  The 

attached PowerPoint highlights our work. 

 

• Program Highlights provides updates about our current projects, which include: 

o Continuing to work with health care organizations to enable them to access data from 

the Immunization Registry directly from their electronic health record.  Providers can 

now access not only historical immunization data, but also forecasts.   

o Working with the team at the Department of Vermont Health Access to provide patient 

data for the Medicaid Agency to support the implementation of their new Medicaid 

Data Lake and Analytic Solution. 

o Supporting strategic planning with the Vermont Department of Health to find 

opportunities to further support public health’s data needs.   

o Performing an evaluation of the race, ethnicity, and language data submitted to the 

Vermont Health Information Exchange (VHIE) to identify areas of opportunity and 

design an outreach program to help data contributors improve the data they submit. 

o Continuing our work with the Designated Agencies to integrate substance use disorder 

data to the VHIE. 

o Finally, the team continued working with health care organizations to build connections 

to collect more patient data in the VHIE, and to deliver results into providers’ systems. 

• Patient Education Campaign provides an overview of the public education activities that are 

currently underway.  This campaign is broad-reaching and engages new outlets with more in-

depth content than previous campaigns. 

• Financial statements reflect performance through September 30.  Our FY23 audit is in its final 

phases, and will be made available with our next update.   Our FY23 performance tracks to the 

projection we presented in May. 

• A brief update on VHIE security. 

• The requested operational metrics that provide a snapshot of VITL’s work.  

 

Thank you for the opportunity to share about our work.  As always, please do not hesitate to let us know 
if you have any questions or would like further detail about anything presented.    


